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Branscombe Church of England Primary School
Branscombe
Seaton
Devon
EX12 3DA



   Executive Headteacher: Mrs Katie Gray

    01297 680339                 admin@branscombe.devon.sch.uk                 www.branscombe.devon.sch.uk                 fax: 01297 680549


2nd September 2020

Dear Parents
I apologise for having to write to you regarding a change of plans for the return to school in the new term.

As I mentioned in my recent letter, there has been a major building project on-going at Branscombe School throughout the summer holidays (to replace the leaky roof over the reception area), which we had been assured would be completed before the staff and children were due to return to school.

Despite the builders working weekends and bank holidays it has now become apparent that it will not be safe for the children to return to the school building on Monday morning.  We have been working hard today to ensure that we have a coherent plan in place to deal with this.

Branscombe Village Hall will become the location for school on Monday 7th and Tuesday 8th September.  We have been able to transfer all our covid risk assessments to use at the village hall and should like to assure you that the same practices that we would have been using at school will be used at the village hall. The Governing Body have met this evening to review the whole risk assessment.

Class 1 children will be based in the social room / bar and Class 2 will be in the main hall.  When dropping your children at the village hall please park in the car park and then take Class 1 children to the side door and class 2 children to the main entrance.  Children can be collected from these entrances at the end of the day. Please be mindful of your social distancing when dropping and collecting children.  We will endeavour to secure a couple of gazebos to place on the playing field and we will be using the outdoor area so long as the weather permits.

Our hygiene and cleaning protocols will remain the same as they would at school.  The large kitchen with access to both the social room and the main hall will allow us to manage school meals and lunches for both classes.

We are grateful to Branscombe Village Hall for working with us and allowing us to put our contingency plans into place at short notice. If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to email us on the admin email address above. Please note that there won’t be anyone in the school to answer phone calls this week. If you are able to alert other parents to this letter I would be very grateful.

On a brighter note – I am delighted to be able to announce that Miss Harvey-Jones has given birth this week to a healthy baby girl, 8lb 6 – her name is yet to be finalised! We send the family our congratulations and lots of love. 
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Yours sincerely,
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Katie Gray
(Executive Headteacher)
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